# Eye on the World December 7, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 7, 2024.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**–"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

An article by Simone McCarthy titled "North Korea, Russia and China Watch On as Crisis Unfolds in Key U.S. Ally South Korea" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 4, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

A night of political upheaval in South Korea has upended stability in a key democratic U.S. ally – sending shock waves through the region and Washington at a moment of acute global tension.

South Korean President Yoon Suk Yeol declared martial law on Tuesday night in a surprise decree that was reversed hours later following overwhelming opposition across the political spectrum for what was widely seen as a breach of the country's vibrant democracy.

The move, which Yoon claimed was necessary to "save the country against anti-state forces" trying to destroy the "constitutional order of liberal democracy," was met by protests in Seoul and mounting calls for the president's resignation.

The stunning development appeared to catch Washington off guard. That's an unnerving reality for the United States military, which has nearly 30,000 troops and its largest overseas base in South Korea – serving as a check against a belligerent North Korea and counterweight to an aggressive China in a strategically critical region.

The political turmoil also raises a potential opening for Kim Jong Un to capitalize on the chaos.

"We should not be surprised if Pyongyang exploits the domestic crisis in South Korea to its advantage, either rhetorically or otherwise," said Edward Howell, a lecturer in politics at the

University of Oxford in the United Kingdom, who focuses on the Korean Peninsula.

The developments – and the potential, now, for a change of leadership in South Korea – are also likely being closely watched by Beijing and Moscow (who both deeply oppose U.S. military presence in Asia).

. . . . .

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### South Korea – and President Yoon Suk Yeol

• An article by John Hayward titled "South Korea Declares Martial Law to Foil 'Subversive Anti-State Elements'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Kim Tong-Hyung titled "South Korea Lifts President's Martial Law Decree After Lawmakers Reject Military Rule" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "South Korea's Opposition Parties Move to Impeach President Over Sudden Declaration of Martial Law" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Caitlin Doombos titled "Why South Korea's President Yoon Could Face Prison After Disastrous Martial Law Declaration" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "South Korea Opposition Chief Says Ousting Yoon Will Be Difficult" was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Yoon Replaces the Defense Minister as South Korea's Parliament Moves to Vote on Their Impeachments" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Calls Grow for South Korea's President [Yoon Suk Yeol] to Resign After Martial Law Chaos" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Associated Press titled "South Korea's Governing Party Head Supports Suspending President Yoon's Powers, Making Impeachment More Likely" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

• An article by Stella Kim and Jennifer Jett titled "For South Koreans, Martial Law Declaration Brought Back Painful Memories" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 6, 2024. Will "West Bank" be called "Judea and Samaria"?

• An article by Staff titled "Senator Tom Cotton Introduces Bill to Replace 'West Bank' With 'Judea and Samaria'" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

• An article by Staff titled "U.S. Senator Lindsey Graham: 'President-Elect Trump Wants Hostage Release Deal Before Inauguration'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "U.S. to Investigate Spain After Port Refuses Shipments Reportedly Carrying Arms to Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

#### **Remembering October 7**

• An article by Ohad Merlin titled "Hamas-Inspired Video Game Glorifying October 7 Massacre Banned in UK" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Eve Young titled "57% of Israelis Think Country's Leadership Not Doing Utmost to Return Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Soldiers – receiving mental-health support

• An article by Dr. Itai Gal titled "Only 500 of the 13,000 Lone Reservists Have Received Mental Health Support Since October 7" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

#### Positive report – about Israel's October attack against Iran

• An article by Jake Epstein titled "Israel Showed [in Late October Retaliatory Strikes in Iran] the 'Power' of F-35s in Destroying Nearly All of Iran's Air Defenses Without a Loss; UK Admiral Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Negative report – about Israel's air defense

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF's Air Defense Too Weak, Land Forces Lack Independence – Sources Say" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Israel has wary cease-fire with Hezbollah

• An article by Staff titled "Threats on 8 Fronts: Israel Faces Post Cease-Fire Regional Security Challenges – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Biden Undermines Israel With False Claims of Cease-Fire Violations in Lebanon" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Lebanon Cease-Fire Near Collapse After Biden's Intervention; Hezbollah Fires, IDF Vows Response" was posted at breitbart.com on breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Gil Troy titled "Despite a Wary Cease-Fire With Hezbollah, Israel Has Much to Celebrate" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel-Hezbollah Cease-Fire Offers a Fragile Peace Some Fear Won't Be Enough" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 5, 2024.
- An article by Michael Freund titled "Israel-Hezbollah Cease-Fire Has Set the Stage for a Fourth Lebanon War Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

# Israel – continues their retaliation

• An article by Staff titled "IAF Eliminates Hezbollah's Syrian Envoy in Targeted Damascus Strike" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Shaked Sadeh titled "'Existential Threat': IDF Thwarted October 7-Like Hezbollah Raid on Northern Israel – Official Reveals" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Terrorists and Syrian military battle in Syria

• An article by Staff titled "Terrorists Take Control of Aleppo After Shocking, Fast-Paced Offensive" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Syria Shores Up Support From Iran, Iraq and UAE

as Assad Loses Aleppo – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Syrian Military Launches Counterattack After Jihadist Insurgents' Takeover" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "White House: Syria Attack Caused by Regime's Reliance on Russia and Iran" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Syrian Rebels Discover Assad Speedo Photo in Aleppo Takeover Report" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Warns Iran Against Sending Help as Syrian Army Defenses Crumble" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.
- An article by Yuval Barnea titled "Second Front Opens Up in Southern Syria, as Druze Militias Clash With Fleeing Regime Forces" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.
- An article by Herb Keinon titled "The Toppling of Assad's Regime in Syria May Be Bad News for Israel Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

# Amnesty International

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Amnesty Report Accuses Israel of Genocide of Palestinians in Hamas War" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Beth Bailey titled "Amnesty International Slammed Over Report Charging Israel With Genocide: 'Double Standards'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Amnesty Israel Rejects Amnesty International's Report Accusing Israel of Genocide" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

Accusing israel of Genocide was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5.

# Anti-Semitism – international

• An article by Dr. Gad Saad titled "How Montreal Became the Anti-Semitism Capital of North America" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled " 'They Were Looking for Israelis': Israeli Attacked by German Tourist in Thailand – Report" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Keshet Neev titled "'Unbridled Jew-Hatred': Yoseph Haddad Kicked Out of 'Anti-Israel' Oxford Union Debate" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Oxford Union Debate Marred by Heckling: 'Apartheid' Israel Committing 'Genocide' " was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Arsonists Wound Two After Setting Melbourne Synagogue Ablaze" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# More articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "The Houthis Are What Happens When the International Community Appeases – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 18, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "New Zealand Lists Hezbollah and Houthis as Terrorist Organizations" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled " 'It Will Lead to Civil War': Minister Amsalem Warns Against Imprisoning Netanyahu" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# Iran

• An article by John Hayward titled "Iran Sends Diplomats to Forge Friendship in Africa" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel Forces Iranian Plane, Loaded With Hezbollah Arms to Turn Around" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Report: Iran Halts Israel Attack Following Trump Victory" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

#### Saudi Arabia

• An article by Staff titled "Saudi Arabia Is Losing Its Iron Grip on Global Oil Markets" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Catherine McGrath titled "Bitcoin Is Now Worth More Than Silver and Saudi Arabia's Oil Company – and Is Closing In on Google" was posted at fortune.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

#### Russia-Ukraine war

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Putin Says Russia Would Use All Weapons at Its Disposal If Ukraine Got Nuclear Weapons" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

• An article by John L. Dorman titled "National Security Advisor Jake Sullivan Says Biden Told Him to Oversee a 'Massive Surge' of Weapons Deliveries to Ukraine Before His Term Ends" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Ward Clark titled "\$725 Million in Munitions: Christmas Comes Early in Ukraine, Courtesy of American Taxpayers" was posted at redstate.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Eireann Van Natta titled "The CIA Keeps Popping Up in the Biden-Ukraine Saga" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Caitlin Doombos titled "Putin's Nuclear-Capable Ballistic Missile Launch [Two Weeks Ago] Was Long-Planned, Not Response to U.S. Allowing Ukraine Deeper Strikes Into Russia: Kremlin Officer" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# Has Zelensky changed his tune?

• An article by Olivia Christie titled "Zelensky Hints He Could Agree to a Cease-Fire Deal With Russia to Ukraine War on One Condition [If NATO Agrees to Accept Ukraine as a Member]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Wallace White titled "Zelenskyy Seemingly Changes His Tune, Opens Door to Peace Talks With Russia" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Zelensky Admits Ukraine Can't Retake All Its Land: 'We Must Seek Diplomatic Means' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

# NATO

• An article by Staff titled "Polish PM [Donald] Tusk Travels to Russian Border to Inspect 'Eastern Shield' Fortifications' was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "German Chancellor Pledges More Ukraine Aid During First Kyiv Trip in Over Two Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Sinead Baker titled "War in Ukraine Would Be a Tough Test of Sweden's Gripen, a Jet Made for a Fight With Russia It's Never Had [Designed for a War With Russia, but It Has Never Been Used Against Russia]" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# **Comments about Russia**

• An article by Emil Avdaliani titled "Russia Increases Ties With Iran's Axis of Resistance" was posted at realcleardefense.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

#### **Comments about China**

• An article titled "China Escalates Trade War With U.S. by Slapping Ban on Minerals Used in Ammunition, Semi-Conductors" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

#### Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

• Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

• Looking back to March 2024, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China Says It Might Not Use Coal Plants It's Building" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.

# JK Rowling – strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "J.K. Rowling Lamblasts NY Times Downplaying Violent Threats She Faces for Calling Out Transgender Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

#### French government collapsed

• A Reuters article by Elizabeth Pineau and Michel Rose titled "French Government Felled in No-Confidence Vote, Deepening Political Crisis" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "French Government Collapses as Le Pen Joins Leftist Block to Oust Globalist PM [Michel Barnier] Over 'Technocratic' Budget" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "French Government's Collapse Lands Macron in a Minefield" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Macron Says He Will Stay On and Appoint New PM in Coming Days" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# Notre Dame

• An article by Peter Allen and Sabrina Penty titled "Macron Says 'Nightmare Is Over' as Notre Dame's \$760,128,000 Restoration Unveiled [With the Help of 1,300 Craftspeople]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article (with pictures) by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Inspiring Pictures: Gleaming Notre Dame to Reopen for Christmas Over Five Years After Devastating Fire" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

# Sweden

• An article by James Badcock titled "Suspected 14-Year-Old Leader of Network of Child Assassins Arrested" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2024.

• An article by James Rothwell titled "Children Carry Out Surge of Contract Killings as Swedish Gangs Exploit Loophole in the Law" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2024.

# International news – miscellaneous

• An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Brazil: Currency Suffers Record-Breaking Crash

Over Socialist' Fiscal Policy Battle" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "UK Lawmakers Vote in Favor of Legalizing Assisted Suicide" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Over 20,000 Illegal Boat Migrants Crossed English Channel Since Labor Party Government Came to Power" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "German Volkswagen Workers Launch Strike Actions Amid Proposed Pay Cuts, Plant Closures" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Nick Murray titled "Plan to Add Resources to [Canadian] Border Will Come Before Trump Inauguration: [Public Safety Minister Dominic] LeBlanc" was posted at thecanadianpressnews.ca on Dec. 3. 2024.

• An article by Andrea Rodriguez titled "A Major Power Plant Fails in Cuba, Plunging the Island Into Darkness – Again" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Jeremy Warner titled "Europe Is Again on the Brink of Financial Armageddon – This Time It May Not Step Back" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Dec. 4, 2024.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# "The View" producers fact-check their co-hosts – force them to read legal disclaimers

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Sunny Hostin Forced to Read Awkward Memo [a Live Legal Disclaimer] on The View Just Minutes After Trashing Matt Gaetz" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Andrew Court titled "'The View' Hosts Forced to Issue Four 'Legal Notes' [Legal Disclaimers] in a Single Episode Spent Trashing Trump's Cabinet Picks" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 23, 2024.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled " 'The View' Host Sunny Hostin Issues Another Legal Note Regarding Comments About Pete Hegseth" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled " 'The View' Co-Host Sunny Hostin Forced to Read Another Embarrassing Legal Correction" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

# Politicians seeking to keep power - will continually seek to disrupt Trump's agenda

• An article by Alexander Hall titled "Rogan Says the 'Greatest Media Psy-Op in History' Was Waged Against Trump: 'They've Distorted Who He Is'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Gavin Newsom Convenes California Legislature to Pass \$25 Million for Anti-Trump Lawsuits" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "John Fetterman Says Bragg's Case Against Trump Was 'Politically Motivated' During Appearance on 'The View'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Getting federal workers back into the office

• An article by Josh Eidelson titled "Thousands of Federal Employees Land Work-From-Home Deal Ahead of Trump" was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Sarah Rumpf-Whitten titled "Thousands of Government Employees Land Deal to Continue Telework With Biden Administration Appointee: Report" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Breck Dumas titled "[Iowa Senator Joni] Ernst Vows to Work With DOGE to Reverse Biden Administration's Telework Extention for Federal Employees" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "Report: 94% of Federal Employees Do Not Report to Work Regularly, a Blatant Disregard of Duty" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# **DOGE – Department of Government Efficiency**

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Taylor Herzlich titled "CNN's Fareed Zakaria Praises Elon Musk, Vivek Ramaswamy, Says DOGE May Deliver a 'Central Republican Promise'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Robert Schmad titled "Five Government Programs That Musk's Government Efficiency Agency Could Put on the Chopping Block [Are Improper Payments; Tax Dollars Funding LGBT Activism Abroad; 'Indigenous Knowledge' Grants; DEI at the VA and Beyond; and Inventing Gay Landmarks]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2024.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Bernie Sanders Admits 'Elon Musk Is Right' [and] Backs DOGE if It Makes Major Cuts in [Pentagon]" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Michael Dorstewitz titled "Shelve Federal Departments Drunk With Power, Spending Our Money" was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Adrian Volenik titled "Vivek Ramaswamy Calls for Ending Federal Funding for California's High-Speed Rail, Labeling It a 'Wasteful Vanity Project'" was posted at benzinga.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Adam Pack titled "Cutting Waste Is Not a Partisan Idea': Trump's DOGE Secures Support From Democrat Lawmakers" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Breck Dumas titled "DOGE Highlights How Much Illegal Immigration Costs U.S. Taxpayers" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Breck Dumas titled "DOGE Can Find the \$2 Trillion in Spending Cuts Musk Wants, but the Savings Could Take a While" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

#### Remember - Joe Biden & Kamala Harris lied about the "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2024, an article by Staff titled "Kamala Fumbles Over Words While Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Not About Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 30, 2024.

• Looking back to September 2024, an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Biden Admits 'Inflation Reduction Act' [Which Included \$369 Billion for Green Energy Initiatives] Was Wrongly Named: 'We Should Have Named It What It Was'" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 5, 2024.

• Looking back to September 2024, an article by Jack Hellner titled "Inflation Reduction Act's Costs Are Skyrocketing" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 9, 2024.

# Can Trump redirect funds from the fake "inflation" law?

• An article by Adam Pack titled "Trump Will Redirect Billions in Unspent Funds From Biden's Climate Law to 'Real Infrastructure'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

#### Will Trump's team improve the financial picture?

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Top House Armed Services Democrat [Adam Smith]: Trump Putting Finance People in DOD Could Help Fix Its Financial Issues" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Trump Threatens 100% Tariffs on China and Russia If BRICS Group of Nations Issues New Currency" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Anders Corr titled "Trump's Tariff on BRICS Will Protect the U.S. Dollar" was posted theepochtimes.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

#### Biden and Harris climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Joe Biden Rushes to 'Loan' \$6 Billion to Failing EV Company [Rivian Automotive]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Lauren Edmonds titled "A Tesla Founder [JB Straubel] Started an EV Battery Recycling Company [Redwood Materials] That's on Pace to Make \$200 Million a Year" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

# Climate agenda

• An article by David Ng titled "Bill Maher Calls Jane Fonda 'Naive' for Demanding End of Fossil Fuels: 'Never Going to Happen'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Democratic Rep. Bill Requires All New House to Have Electric Vehicle Charging Stations" was posted at themidwesterner.news on Dec. 3, 2024.

#### Fossil fuel – Biden and Harris

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

• An article by Kevin Killough titled "Trump Plans to Revive Keystone Pipeline, but Industry Experts Say Biden's Damage Can't Be Undone" was posted at just thenews.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

# **Comments** – electric vehicles

• An article by Victor Skinner titled "General Motors to Pare Back EVs if Trump Loosens Regulations, CFO Says" was posted at themidwesterner.news on Dec. 5, 2024.

# Illegal immigration - general comments

• An article by Jennie Taer and Emily Crane titled "Trump Plans to Give Local Sheriffs More Power to Act as Immigration Agents Amid Mass Deportation Crackdown" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Report: Local Sheriffs Back Trump's Deportation Plan: 'People Are Tired of This'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Tristan Hopper titled "Canada Yielding 87 Percent of All Terror Suspects Stopped at U.S. Border Crossings" was posted at nationalpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Democrats Point Fingers at Biden, Harris, Mayorkas for Costing Them the Election" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Homan: I'll Contract Non-Enforcement Immigration Work So I Have the Agents to Send More to Sanctuaries" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled " 'Cancel Me [Because I'm Going to Protect the People of This City]': Eric Adams Says He Would 'Love' to Discuss Deporting Criminals With Trump Border Czar" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Adam Shaw titled "Top Conservative Group [Heritage Foundation] Reveals Roadmap to Rebuild New U.S. Immigration System 'From the Ashes'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by James Cirrone titled "Boston Judge [Shelley Joseph] Who Blocked Migrant's ICE Arrest and Let Him Slip Out the Back Door Is Hit With New Charges" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Peter Pinedo titled "Another Major Blue City [Boston] Doubles Down on Vow to Obstruct Trump's Mass Deportations Plan" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Examples of anti-Semitism

• An article by Shmuley Boteach titled " 'Anti-Semitic Nightmare at Fontainebleau Miami Beach; Says Rabbi Shmuley" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Two California Boys Shot at Christian School in Revenge for Gaza 'Genocide'" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

# Anti-Israel protesters – colleges

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Anti-Israel Activist Students Face Suspension at George Mason University and the University of Minnesota for Damaging Campus" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# **Covid – general comments**

• An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Fauci Ripped Over New Paper Criticizing Trump on Coronavirus, Promoting Natural Origin Theory: 'Embarrassment'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled " 'What Not to Do': Final House Report Finds Government Misled Public About Covid" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Stephen Sorace titled "Covid 'Most Likely' Leaked From Wuhan Lab, Social Distancing 'Not Based on Science' – Select Committee Finds" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "U.S. Lawmakers Back Covid Chinese Lab Leak Theory After 2-Year Probe" was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Covid Select Subcommittee Releases Findings: Vaccine Mandates 'Not Supported by Science' [and] Mask Rules Useless" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Covid Select Subcommittee: 'Science Never Justified Prolonged School Closures'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

# **Pro-life**

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

# **Pro-abortion**

• An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "Blue State [Michigan] Aborting Most Unborn Babies in Decades [2023 Numbers Not Seen in 30 Years] After Amending Constitution [in 2022]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

# **Transgender – general comments**

• An article by Riley Gaines and Jennifer Sey titled "Trump's Victory Won't End the Fight to Protect Women in Women's Sports" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Leena Nasir titled "Alex Consani Defeats Women as 'Model of the Year'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Michigan Democrat Lawmakers Look to Allocate \$10 Million for Tampons – in Boys School Bathrooms" was posted at themidwesterner.news on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Justice [Ketanji Brown] Jackson (Who Wouldn't Define 'Woman') Claims Trans Drug Ban Is Sex Discrimination" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Justice Ketanji Brown Jackson Compares Transgender Surgeries on Children to Interracial Marriage at Supreme Court Arguments" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Ryan Gaydos titled "LPGA Tour Updates Gender-Eligibility Policy, Bars 'Players Assigned Male at Birth'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Zachary Faria titled "Transgender Fever Is Breaking" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### Kamala Harris – even though the election is over, she keeps asking for donations

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Fred Lucas titled "Harris Raises Money for Recount as Deadlines Pass to Seek One" was posted at dailysignal.com on Nov. 21, 2024.

• An article by Jon Levine titled "Kamala Harris Still Begging for Cash Weeks After Election Loss" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Michelle Del Rey titled "Democrats Want [Kamala] Harris to Stop Sending Fundraising Emails After Burning Through \$1.4 Billion in Campaign Funds" was posted at independent.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2024.

#### Who will lead the Democrats?

• An article by Matt Vespa titled "Was Kamala the First Candidate to Not Flip a Single County Since 1932?" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Samantha-Jo Roth and Rachel Schike titled "Nancy Pelosi Shows No Sign of Freeing the Democratic Party From Her Grip" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by Nicole Duncan-Smith titled "George Clooney Reportedly Furious at Barack Obama [for Disappearing Following the Election Disaster] After His [Clooney's] Bold Demand [in July New York Times Editorial] Makes Actor a Scapegoat for Kamala Harris' Presidential Defeat" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Top Democrat [Lindy Li] Reveals What Obama and Nancy Pelosi Really Thought When Biden Endorsed Kamala Harris [Obama and Pelosi Wanted an Open Primary Instead of a Coronation of Harris]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2024.

# Surprise, surprise – Joe Biden pardoned Hunter Biden

• Looking back to November 2024, a press release titled "Press Briefing by Press Secretary Karine Jean-Pierre" was posted at whitehouse.gov on Nov. 7, 2024. (Following is an excerpt: "Question: Hunter is also up for being sentenced next month. Does the president have any intention of pardoning him? Pierre response: We've been asked that question multiple times, Our answer stands, which is no.")

• A statement from Joe Biden titled "Statement From President Joe Biden" was posted a whitehouse.gov on Dec. 1, 2024. (Mr. Biden wrote: "No reasonable person who looks at the facts of Hunter's cases can reach any other conclusion than Hunter was singled out only because he is my son – and that is wrong.")

#### Surprise, surprise - much of the media was dogmatically wrong

• A video by Wendell Husebo titled "Watch the Media Claim Joe Biden Would Never Pardon Hunter" was posted at x.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

#### Adam Schiff's comment in 2018 – pardoning a president's son = obstructing justice

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Adam Schiff in 2018 Suggested Pardoning a President's Son Could Be an Effort to Obstruct Justice" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

#### Joe Biden's tweet in May 2024 - no one is above the law

• An article by James Gordon titled "Biden Tweet ['No One Is Above the Law' on May 31, 2024] Comes Back to Haunt Him After President Pardons His Own Son in Shock U-Turn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2024.

# Washington Post reported

• An article by Aaron Blake titled "The Extraordinary Breadth of Hunter Biden's Pardon" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Monica Hesse titled "Hunter Biden's Pardon Was Inevitable" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

#### Apnews reported

• An article by Zeke Miller titled "Biden Pardons His Son Hunter Despite Previous Pledges Not To" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Colleen Long and Zeke Miller titled "Biden's Broken Promise on Pardoning

His Son Hunter Is Raising New Questions About His Legacy" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

# Fox News reported

• An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Joe Biden's Pardon of Son Hunter Cements His Legacy as Liar in Chief" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Andrew Mark Miller and Cameron Cawthorne titled "'Most Damning Evidence': Hunter Biden's Full Pardon Resurfaces Decade of Controversies, 'Influence-Peddling'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

#### **Breitbart reported**

• Looking back to May 2014, an article by Mary Chastain titled "White House Claims No Conflict of Interest in Biden's Son on Ukraine Gas Company Board" was posted at breitbart.com on May 14, 2014.

• Looking back to October 2020, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Tony Bobulinski Says He Met With Joe Biden to Discuss 'Family Business Plans With the Chinese'" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2020.

• An article by David Ng titled "James Woods Shreds Hunter Biden Pardon as Cover Up of 'Biggest Criminal Operation in American History'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "[Peter] Schweizer: The Truth About the Hunter Biden Pardon – A Proxy Deal for the Whole Family" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

#### Newmax reported

• An article by Michael Dorstewitz titled "Biden's Hunter Pardon Proves He's For Himself, Not the Nation" was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Larry Bell titled "How the 'Big Guy' Actually Pardoned Himself' was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Judge Andrew P. Napolitano titled "Pardoning Hunter Sparked Healthy Legal-Political Debate" was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# **Dailymail reported**

• An article by Max Winters titled "[Famous Sport's Journalist] Stephen A. Smith Issues Scathing Verdict on 'Hypocrite' Joe Biden's Decision to Pardon Son Hunter' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by James Reynolds and James Gordon titled "[Jon Favreau, Jon Lovett and Tommy Vietor Dubbed the] 'Obama Bros' Lay Into 'Typical Lying Politician' Biden for Pardoning Son Hunter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 4, 2024.

#### **Dailywire reported**

• An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Liar, Liar: Biden Pardons Hunter After All" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Hunter's Pardon: Biden Reveals Democrats' Real Agenda, and They Are Furious" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

# **Dailycaller reported**

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Breaks One Last Promise, Pardons Felon Son" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Abuse of Power': [Virginia] Democrat Rep [Gerry Connolly] Says It's Time 'To Revisit Pardon Power' Following Biden's Clemency Gift to Hunter" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Judge Shreds Biden's Hunter Move, Calls President a Liar: 'A Press Release Is Not a Pardon'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "DOJ Blows Through Tens of Millions on Biden Investigations, No One Ends Up in Jail" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Jonathan Turley Breaks Down How Hunter Biden Could Face 'Additional Charges' in the Future Despite Being Pardoned" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

# New York Post reported

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "We Always Knew Joe Biden Would Pardon Troubled Son Hunter – [It Is] Fitting the President Would Break Another Promise to the American People" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "White House Ridiculous 'War Politics' Excuse for Hunter Pardon Is Another Strand of the Biden Inc. Cover-Up" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Ryan King and Jared Downing titled "Biden Claims He Pardoned Hunter Because He Was Targeted by DOJ – but These 4 Celebrity Cases Show First Son Got Kid-Gloves Treatment" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Isaac Schorr titled "Media Lied About Joe Biden for Years – and He Just Burned Them for Their Obsequiousness [Willingness to Comply]" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Joe Biden's Predictable Pardon of Hunter Didn't Threaten His Reputation – It Cemented an Already Corrupt Legacy" was posted at nypost.com

on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Sucker Democrats Took Biden at His 'Word' – Only to Be Left With Egg on Their Face and a Broken Party" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Joe Must Say No to White House Pardon Party for Anthony Fauci, Mark Milley, Adam Schiff" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 6, 2024.

#### Other publications reported

• An article by Joanne Haner titled "CNN Legal Analyst [Elie Honig] Calls Hunter Biden Pardon 'Historic Act of Political Nepotism'" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Natalie Oganesyan titled "Jon Stewart Calls Out Hypocrisy of Hunter Biden Pardon: 'Rule of Law Is All That Separates Us From the Entire Cast of 'Madagascar'" was posted at deadline.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Noah Rothman titled "Democrats Are Experiencing an 'Identity Crisis' Because They Were Living a Lie" was posted at national review.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "'I Took the President at His Word': California Governor Gavin Newsom Slams Biden for Pardoning Son Hunter" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Trump Needs to Pardon All the January 6 Political Prisoners on Day One" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### **Reminder – election losers = celebrity endorsements**

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Tim Jonze titled "Did Celebrity Endorsements Actually Harm Kamala Harris?" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 6, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Adrian Lee titled "Celebrity Endorsements

Might Have Hurt Kamala Harris More Than They Helped" was posted at the globeandmail.com on Nov. 7, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Jesse McKinley titled "Old-School Celebrities Could Not Move the Needle" was posted at nytimes.com of Nov. 8, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Staff titled "A-List Celebrity Endorsements Boomerang on Harris, Democrats" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Marina Hyde titled "To the Stars Vowing to Flee Trump's America – Maybe Your Excruciating Endorsements Were Part of the Problem" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "Democrat Rep. [Greg Landsman] Torches Harris Campaign for Relying on Celebrity Endorsements: 'No One Cares'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Bob Rubin titled "Celebrities Do Not Have the Political Star Power They Thought They Did" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2024.

• An article by David Ng titled "Disney Star Jenifer Lewis Rages at Black, Latino Men for Not Supporting 'Joyful' Kamala" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by David Ng titled "Jane Fonda Blasts Democrat Colorado Governor Jared Polis Over Fossil Fuels: 'He's a Bad Governor'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "[Former ESPN Spokesperson] Jemele Hill Claims She and Kamala Harris Are 'Overqualified Black Women' Held Back by Racism'' was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Kristine Parks titled "[Comedian] Sarah Silverman Says She's Become Less Political Because 'No One' Wants to Hear From Celebrities Anymore" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

# **Reminder** – election losers = the corporate media

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Alexandra Canal titled "Media Companies Take \$15 Billion Hit on Cable as Industry Turns to 'Shrinking to Survive'" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Tim Graham titled "Trump's Triumph Proves Legacy Media Filled With Liars Who Have Huge Egos" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Lindsay Kornick titled "'Despicable' Media Bias Pushed Some Undecided Voters to Trump: 'Carrying Kamala Harris' Water'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Alexander Hall titled "Joe Rogan Explains Why Liberal Media 'Hemorrhaging' Audiences: 'You're Not Accurate, You're Delusional'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 22, 2024.

• An article by Eddie Scarry titled "The Media Lied to Create Biden's 'Decency' Illusion –

Biden Himself Exposed It" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by John Nolte titled "CNN and MSNBC Ratings Fall to Lows Unseen in Decades" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

#### **Trouble at MSNBC**

• An article by Kipp Jones titled "'You Can't Go to Mar-a-Lago': MSNBC Guest Takes Not-So-Subtle Dig at 'Morning Joe' for Meeting With Trump" was posted at mediaite.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by James Cirrone titled "MSNBC Descends Into Civil War as Rachel Maddow Turns on Morning Joe Hosts for 'Bending Knee' to Trump" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Keith Olbermann Blasts Ex-Protégé Rachel Maddow for Lacking 'Principle' Over \$25 Million-a-Year MSNBC Deal" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by John Nolte titled "MSNBC Chief [Rashida Jones] Might Flee as Ratings Crash to Record Lows" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Joseph A. Wulfsohn titled "Al Sharpton's Interview Scandal Becomes Latest in Decades-Long History of Controversies Haunting MSNBC Host" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Hannah Ray Lambert titled "Black Church Coalition Calls on MSNBC to Suspend Al Sharpton Over Donations From Harris Campaign" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

# **MSNBC – Morning Joe**

• An article by David Frum titled "The Sound of Fear on Air ['It Is an Ominous Sign That Morning Joe Felt It Had to Apologize for Something I Said' – About Him Being Afraid]" was posted at theatlantic.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Justin Baragona titled "Joe Scarborough Loses His Mind [With a 22-Minute Tirade] Over David Frum's Criticism That 'Morning Joe' Fears Trump' was posted at independent.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Morning Joe Broadcasts Without Firebrand Hosts Mika Brzezinski and Joe Scarborough After Controversial On-Air Rant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2024.

# MSNBC – Joy Reid

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Joy Reid Complains Trump Is Trying to Get Hostages

Back From Hamas [Comparing Trump to Mob Boss Tony Soprano From the HBO Show 'The Sopranos']" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

# Comments about "The View"

• An article by Piers Morgan titled " 'The View' Is a Pointless, Irrelevant, Trump-Loathing Joke – Cancel It" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

• An article by Vishesh Raisinghani titled "Whoopi Goldberg Relates to Americans 'Having a Hard Time' – Says She'd Leave 'The View' If She Could Afford To" was posted at moneywise.com on Dec. 1, 2024.

• An article by Zack Sharf titled "Charlamagne tha God and Whoopi Goldberg Clash on 'The View' Over Hunter Biden Pardon: Goldberg Says 'You're Ridiculous' and 'You Don't Know That' Joe Biden Lied" was posted at variety.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by David Propper titled "Charlamagne tha God, Whoopi Goldberg Clash Over Biden's Hunter Pardon on 'The View': 'Why Can't You Say When Democrats Are Wrong?'" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Kristine Parks titled "'The View' Co-Host [Ana Navarro] Blames ChatGPT After Making Pants-on-Fire Claim About Biden Pardon [Admitting She Relied on Information Given by ChatGPT – Quoting: 'Woodrow Wilson Pardoned His Brother-in-Law, Hunter deButts']" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

# General interest

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "Billionaire Tech Investor [Marc Andreessen] Says Biden Administration Pressured Financial Institutions to 'Debank' Opponents' was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

• An article by Amy Furr titled "Study: Biden-Harris Administration Weaponized Education Department to 'Punish' Christian Colleges" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Sadie Whitelocks titled "Top Psychologist [Dr. Sarah Hill Who Is a Professor at Texas Christian University at Fort Worth, Texas] Reveals Record Number of Americans Are Leaving College as Virgins" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Lauren Acton-Taylor titled "An Entire Section [the Book Section] Will Disappear From All Costco Stores Across the U.S. Within Weeks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk

on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Emily Sterne titled "The Surprising Link Between Eggs and Dementia [Eggs Can Slash the Chance of Developing Dementia]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2024.

• An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "LeBron James' Media Company Reportedly Lost Nearly \$30 Million Last Year" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 2, 2024.

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "RFK Jr. Wants Fluoride Out of Water – and It's Not Nearly as Crazy as His Detractors Claim" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: 21 George Soros-Backed Prosecutors Ousted Since 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2024.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Trump Assassination Attempt Hearing Goes Off the Rails as Shouting Match Erupts Between Acting Secret Service Director, GOP Rep" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2024.

• An article by Ellyn LaPointe titled "America's Strongest Earthquakes in History Laid Bare as California Is Rocked by 7.0 That Led to Tsunami Warning" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2024.

• • • • •

An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Information Warfare: As Biden Pardons Criminal Son, Establishment Media Targets Trump Picks Instead" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

The establishment media are at it again, now openly attacking President-elect Donald Trump's cabinet picks with salacious and unverified misinformation in an apparent campaign they are waging to try to sink the president-elect's incoming administration.

Meanwhile, the sitting and outgoing President of the United States (Joe Biden) just issued what amounts to one of the most controversial pardons in American history on Sunday evening when he pardoned his son (Hunter Biden). Biden's complete and unconditional pardon of his son spans more than a decade and is more expansive than Gerald Ford's pardon of Richard Nixon after the Watergate scandal.

Yet again, what are the establishment media focused on?

• Well, the supposedly respected and revered *New York Times* and *New Yorker* are leading a campaign to try to tank Pete Hegseth's appointment by Trump to be the Secretary of Defense in

his incoming administration.

• CNN's deep state stooges are going ballistic over attorney Kash Patel, Trump's pick to run the FBI.

• Others are attacking his nominee for Director of National Intelligence (former Democratic

Rep. Tulsi Gabbard left the party and joined the GOP this year when she endorsed Trump) – over nonsensical claims that she is somehow a Russian agent.

Obviously all of these smears are dubious at best. Frankly, many of them are being spread by the very same people who spread fake attacks repeatedly on Trump for a decade and who covered for the deep state.

• This decision by Biden to pardon his son is both shockingly egregious and completely unsurprising. Of course, in hindsight, the president was without question going to do this.

• And of course he, the White House, and the Democrats were going to absolutely lie about it until he did.

. . . . .

An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'You Can't Say You Weren't Warned': Five Times CNN's Harry Enten Was Right About the Election [Giving Positive Reports About Trump's Chances]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. August 13 – Enten told CNN viewers Trump is "very much in this ball game."

2. September 24 – Enten noted Kamala Harris' support among certain demographics was lower than Biden's in 2020.

3. October 14 – Enten said Harris lags behind Clinton (2016) and Biden (2020) in the rust belt – specifically Michigan, Pennsylvania and Wisconsin.

4. October 17 – Enten outlined Trump's 'very strong position' in Wisconsin.

5. October 25 – Enten said Trump could win the popular vote.

• • • • •

An article by Max Burns titled "Democrats Are Checking Out After Their Drubbing – Here's How They Can Re-Engage" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 4, 2024. Following are excerpts of

the article.

Democrats are tuning away from news networks and social media platforms in numbers that are impossible to ignore. MSNBC and CNN saw their rating slashed in half as exhausted Democrats tuned out post-election. On Twitter (now X, after its acquisition by Elon Musk), lefty users have deserted the platform in droves in favor of competitor Bluesky.

Print outlets are faring even worse, with furious Democrats still canceling their Washington Post subscriptions nearly a month after owner Jeff Bezos spiked the paper's endorsement of Kamala Harris. One in 10 Washington Post subscribers have quit the paper since October, blowing a sizable hole in the paper's already threadbare earnings.

That raises an existential question for media outlets and for Democrats: Where will all those disillusioned eyes go?

The Democratic Party has been greatly harmed by its generational transformation from a laborfirst party of the working class into a D.C.-based entity that spends most of its time courting wealthy Silicon Valley megadonors. That shift has left many traditional Democratic voters feeling unrepresented, while at the same time turning the party's messaging into something more at home in an HR meeting than on the campaign trail.

If Democrats want to persuade investors to back left-of-center media networks, they'll first need to show their own support by financing those operations internally. That means redirecting the flood of DNC cash currently feeding the Beltway consultant class and making real investments in media talent – with an emphasis on YouTube and podcasting instead of traditional, talking-head media.

Democrats were once masters of the populist message. If they want to rebuild after last month's electoral disaster, they'll need to reconnect with that part of their political psyche – fast.

 $\bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet$ 

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."